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Reminders 
Friday 24 June 
 Casual Clothes Day – 

Gold coin donation for 
Vinnie’s Winter Appeal 

 Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass @ 11.45am 

 End of Term 2 – 2.30pm finish 
 
Monday 11 July 
 Term 3 Begins 
Wednesday 13 July 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.30am 

Thursday 14 July 
 School Disco  
Friday 15 July 
 Pupil Free Day – 

NCCD/Wellbeing Staff PD 
Monday 18 July 
 Dental Health Clinic  
 Peaceful Parents Session 7-9pm 

Tuesday 19 July 
 Dental Health Clinic  
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.30am 

Wednesday 20 July 
 Dental Health Clinic  
 2023 Foundation Interviews 

Thursday 21 July 
 Dental Health Clinic  
 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Friday 22 July 
 Pupil Free Day –Staff PD - Writing 
Monday 25 July 
 Peaceful Parents Session 7-9pm 

Wednesday 27 July 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.30am 

 School Advisory Council Meeting 

Friday 29 July 
 National Tree Planting Day 
 Uniform Review Committee meeting 9.00am 

Wednesday 3 August 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 3.15pm 

Friday 5 August 
 St Francis Athletic Sports Yr 3-6  

9.30-2.30pm 
 

 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 2 
Week 9 
Friday 24 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chantal Bennallack 
    Tandy Jackson 
 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
25-26 Jun Term 2 Break 

2-3 Jul Term 2 Break 

9-10 Jul  Lamprell (5K), Coman 

(6FD),  Lunney (6W) 

16-17 Jul  Hurford (4Z), McLean (4Z), Mason 

(2M) 

23-24 Jul  Prowse (Fdn M), Hoctor (Fdn A), 

Lawrence (Fdn D) 

30-31 Jul  Scott (Fdn M), Tuddenham (4Z), 

Stewart-Eeles (3H) 

6-8 Aug  Rodda (2M), Whytcross (Fdn M), 

Cummins (6W) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
It is hard to believe that the second term has nearly come to an end. 
Please note that our term ends early at 2.30pm on Friday 24th June. 
Term 3 starts on Monday 11th July. 
  

I pray everyone enjoys a safe and relaxing holiday!! 
 

I share with you a simple prayer of thanks to those people who bring 
joy into our world. Those people who generously give of themselves 
so that others may feel better. We have many of these people in our 
school community.  

  
Let us pray:  

Lord,  

we give thanks for all who have  

brought life and happiness to us.  

Inspire us to give of ourselves  

joyfully and always look for the positive. 

Amen. 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sad News 
Doug Chappel, our school farmer, passed away this 
morning. Doug is now at peace with his wife, Joan, after 
a short battle with brain cancer. Our thoughts and 
prayers are with his children and grandchildren.  

 
Semester 1 Reports 
All parents will be able to access their child's reports on Wednesday 
22 June from 4.30pm. Please take the time to read through the 
reports and enjoy the growth of your child.   If you have any 
questions please write them down and bring them to the Learning 
Conversations that will be held in Week 4 Term 3. 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 11 – June 23, 2022 
(Term 2 – Week 9) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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Maternity Leave - Amy Curnow 
I wish Amy Curnow all the best as she prepares for the birth of her first child. Amy will 
teach till Friday 24 June and then take maternity leave. 
We have employed Graeme Coleman to teach 1C. 

  

Bernard Kerrins returns 
We welcome back Bernard Kerrins who has been away for the past 10 months. Bernard will 
return to teach 5K. Our staff are so pleased to have Bernard back with us. I am sure our 
children will too.  

 
Bendigo Theatre Stars 
Bendigo Theatre Company is currently working with three students from St Francis of the Fields in 
preparation for the upcoming production of ‘Charlie and the Chocolate 
Factory.’ I congratulate the following St. Francis students for 
representing our school so well in such a wonderful community event: 

• Matilda Favaloro Year 6 
• Tahlia Giffard Year 6 
• Tara Collard Year 5 

 

Covid Update 
Vaccination requirements 

• From 11.59 pm on Friday 24 June (in effect the start of Term 3), staff in Catholic schools and Early 
Childhood services will no longer need to meet vaccination requirements to attend work. 

  
Transport of children to school by positive cases 

• A further change to the pandemic orders is that from 11.59pm on Friday 24 June, parents/carers 
who are COVID-19 positive can leave self-isolation to transport children to or from school or an 
early childhood service via private vehicle. 

• The parent/carer must travel directly to and from the school/early childhood service only. They 
must remain in the vehicle at all times, unless it is reasonably necessary to leave the vehicle to 
walk the 

• child to and from the entrance of the school/early childhood service safely 
• Parents must wear a face mask at all times. 
• Whilst not mandated, we would appreciate children wear a mask at school if a household contact 

has covid.  

 

2023 Enrolments 
Foundation enrolments have now closed. A letter to all successful candidates has been 
emailed to all families. Families are now required to return the secondary enrolment form to 
ensure that their child is allocated a position at St. Francis of the Fields in 2023.  
 

Term 3 Pupil Free Days 
St. Francis of the Fields will be holding Pupil Free Days on the following dates in Term 3: 

• Friday 15 July Wellbeing & NCCD 

• Friday 22 July  Professional Learning for all staff - Writing 
 
Care for children will be provided through the day by the YMCA After School Care program. 

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you 

can register your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact 

stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   

 
 

Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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Pastoral Wellbeing…. 

Teaching kids to be kind 

by Rachel Tomlinson 

 

Themes: Emotional Intelligence, Positive Parenting, 

Respectful Relationships, Responsible Behaviour 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Judgement and criticism are the stock in trade for many people in today’s fast-paced world. In our playgrounds 

and parks, children often act cruelly – or are simply uninterested in how other people feel. Little kids, big kids, 

and even adults can respond reactively and unthinkingly, or sometimes intentionally, with unkindness. 
 

Although being unkind is nothing new (it’s happened from the beginning of humanity), technology is enabling 

cruelty in faster, easier, anonymous ways. Technology is also making it hard for our kids to develop skills to 

delay gratification. Exercising impulse control – self regulation – is trickier because waiting isn’t needed. These 

things combine to make it increasingly hard to be a compassionate and kind person, someone who considers the 

needs of others rather than acting out of self-interest. It demands intention and commitment. 
 

The helper’s high 
Our brains release "feelgood" chemicals (like oxytocin, serotonin, and endorphins) which fight stress and make 

us feel happy when we engage in, or even witness, acts of kindness. It’s called the “helper’s high” and it’s our 

brains' way of rewarding us for doing good, making us want to repeat the behaviour to get the same good feeling 

again. Not only does being kind feel good, but it generally keeps us safe because it makes us more likely to be 

accepted by social  groups. It builds social capital when we are considerate of the needs of others. 
 

Create opportunities for kindness 
Even though they are hardwired for kindness we still need to create opportunities for our kids to engage in acts 

of kindness. We also need them to know what it feels like to have someone treat them kindly (so they know what 

behaviours to copy, and why kindness is important). So how can you help them? 

 

Model kindness 

Show your children how you treat others kindly. Hold open doors for people, put trolleys back that are in the 

middle of the car park, drop a meal to a sick family member, donate old towels to an animal shelter, let someone 

in when traffic is heavy. 

They don’t have to be grand gestures, just small and gentle ways of considering the needs of others. 
 

Use kind language 

Consider how you speak to your child and what you say when you speak. Ask how you speak about others (and 

yourself). Our kids use our behaviour as templates for how they should act. So let them see your compassion 

shine through for those around you. Be kind as you listen. Be kind as you talk. Say kind things. 
 

Encourage helping 

Is one child great at maths and their younger sibling isn’t?  Invite them to teach them or guide them through 

their homework. Ask them to show you how to play their favourite video game. If they are great at cooking, ask 

them to help you prepare dinner. Having them involved in prosocial ways gives them a helper’s high. 
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Build their emotional intelligence 
Kids who struggle to regulate and manage their emotions will find it harder to treat others with compassion. An 

essential part of teaching kids to be kind centres on teaching them to manage challenging emotions, and giving 

them coping strategies to navigate their way through. 
 

 • Teach them the words for feelings. Without the right words to share how they feel it can leave kids confused, 

fearful and frustrated…which only serves to make their big feelings more intense. When you see them 

experiencing a feeling, name it for them: “I can see that made you so mad”, “I wonder if you felt sad when your 

friend left you out”. 
 

 • Help them identify when they are escalating, but don’t try and reason with them when they are in the “red 

zone” – we cannot reason with them at this stage as they are in the emotional part of the brain (mid brain) not 

the part that lets them be logical (pre-frontal cortex). Discuss strategies and practice when they feel calm. 

Get them doing things like squeezing play dough, talking about how they feel, going for a run, switching on music 

that makes them feel good, drawing or writing stuff down. 
 

When you do this, you’re being kind, teaching kindness, and helping them be kind to themselves. 
 

In closing 

Encouraging kids to be kind is essential in helping them avoid seeking instant gratification, ego-centric solutions, 

or being cruel. When people are empathic and kind they are more likely to experience better overall wellbeing, 

this is in part due to the helper’s high, but also because they feel fulfilled and tend to have better quality 

relationships. Kindness is cool! 
 

If this raises any concerns for you, a loved one or the wellbeing of your child, please seek medical or professional 

help or contact the school for further information. 

 

 
Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing   

 

 

Mid-year reminder for Asthma, Anaphylactic plans & Medical Profiles  
A reminder to please revisit and update your Child's Student Medical profiles. Please also check 
their action plans are still current and medication has not expired.  
We currently have many students with expired medications and plans in need of updating. 
Please notify the School of any updates or changes and to update medical records on PAM.  

 
 
Sincerest Thank you 

We would like to give our most sincere thanks and gratitude to 
everyone for the amazing support offered to us over the past ten 
months since Jenny first became sick with 
Leukaemia. We were blessed with remission in 
March, but further complications resulted in 
her passing on June 6th. 
We have been overwhelmed with so much 
support from the SFOF community, please 

accept this as a thank you to each and every one of you. 
We can't thank you enough. 
Bernard, Sam, Will and Lachie Kerrins   
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RE News…. 
Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus & Vinnies' Winter Appeal  

Tomorrow, Friday 24 June, is the Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Fr Andrew will lead us in the 

celebration of Mass at 11:45am for the students from Years 3-6 and the other classes will celebrate in their 

classrooms.  

A Casual day fundraiser - gold coin donation - will be held tomorrow Friday, 24 June. Students are 

invited to wear casual clothes and, if able, bring along a gold coin donation for the Vinnies' Winter 

Appeal. The local St Vincent de Paul Conference is able to 

receive donations through the Winter Appeal envelopes or 

online at vinnies.org.au. Please see Mrs Hitchcock if you would 

like a donation envelope.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus reminds us that God’s love knows no bounds. It is higher, deeper, 
wider than we can ever imagine and it is endless. God loves us deeply and truly and showed this by giving 
us his Son, Jesus, to show us how to live. 
We pray that God’s love fills our hearts and minds and helps us to share that love with others. 
 

God of all our hearts, you have great love for us all. 
Help us to fill our hearts with kindness and love 

so that we may speak kind words and act with justice. 
May our lives be full of love and helping others 

so that we might be the hands and feet of Christ in the world. 
We ask this prayer through Jesus, your Son. Amen 

 

******* A casual day fundraiser - gold coin donation - will be held 
tomorrow, Friday 24 June. 

Students are invited to wear casual clothes and, if able, bring along a 
gold coin donation for the Vinnies' Winter Appeal.******** 

 

From the Catholic Identity Student Leaders 

 
 
Sacramental program - Confirmation & First Eucharist 
The Steps in Faith program to prepare students for Confirmation and First Eucharist is now in its second 

week. The candidates from Year 3 and above have begun their preparation in cluster groups meeting at St 

Therese's Church Kennington and St Joseph's Church Axe Creek. Students can attend Masses in the St 

Therese's Parish over the weekend to receive and share their Parish Prayer cards with parishioners and 

family.  

 

Please continue to pray for these children and their families as they continue their faith journey.  

Please contact Kristy Ryan stsacraments@gmail.com or Mrs Hitchcock at school if you would like further 

information. 
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Refugee Week 2022 - 19-25 June 
The theme of Refugee Week 2022 is healing. This year Refugee Week is an 
occasion to recognise our shared humanity through our experiences of the 
pandemic and to heal wounds, learn from each other and move forward to a 
brighter future for all. 
It is an opportunity for us to bring hope to the lives of people who have lost 
everything. Refugees have contributed much to Australia and have helped to 
shape our nation. Let us pray that here in Australia we will always welcome 
refugees who come to us seeking a new home with open arms and open 
hearts. 
Students have shared prayers and learning activities throughout Refugee 
Week.  

 

Loving God, 

may we be inspired by the actions of Jesus who welcomed and 

accepted all people. 

May we offer healing and hope for a better life to all refugees in 

Australia 

and build a loving and caring community that draws everyone together 

no matter their colour, race or beliefs. 

We ask this prayer through Jesus, your Son. Amen 
 

 

 
Buddy Masses 
Our Foundation and Year Six Buddies have been very fortunate to have their Buddy Masses with Fr Andrew 
during this term. The Masses celebrated their year together, the commissioning of the Year Six leaders and 
the Buddy Blessing that were not able to be celebrated at the beginning of the year. It was wonderful to 
welcome the Foundation families to the Masses and we are very thankful they were able to join us. 

 

  

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 7 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 

 

 

PE News….. 

State Football Team Selection Trials 
Congratulations to Etta Place for making the Team Vic Australian Under 12 girls 
football team. 
From all reports the talent at the selection trials were of a very high standard. Well 
done Etta what a wonderful achievement for you and we wish you the best of luck 
at the Australian Football Championships in Adelaide in August. 

 

Hi, I am Etta Place and I am a Yr 5 girl who made it through to the final trial to 

become a team member of the Victorian U12 Girls Footy team. It was a really good 

experience for me and I will run you through the day and hopefully at the end of this 

writing piece you will feel like you were there with me. 
On Thursday the 8th of June I went to Melbourne with my amazing mum and we stayed 

at a motel. It was only 800 metres from the footy ground. The next morning at 7:00 

am we got up and I was so scared, and I felt sick.  It was such a long time until we started, but when I finally 

got on the ground I felt normal again.  
We played one long game and in this game we all had a quarter in each section of the ground and one quarter 

off. I thought I played my best quarter in the backline. Sadly, the opposing team won, but it was so much fun.  At 

the end of the day we were told ‘great job’ but we had to wait one whole day to hear whether we made the team. 

It was the longest day of my life but at long last 5 pm came around and we received a video saying who had made 

it. My name was called out and my smile was the biggest smile my family had ever seen. I am really, really happy 

to be in this team. Our first game is on the 6th of August in Adelaide. I can’t wait! 

 
 
Regional Cross Country 
Well done to everyone who participated and represented our school: 

Will Shadbolt 
Alex Kelly 

Willow Wardell 
Isabelle Carmichael 

Darcy Rodda 
Etta Place 

 
Congratulations to Lexi Arundell (3rd) and Tommy Harrop (7th) who along with Jed Willis 
have also qualified for the State Cross Country trials in July. Both performed very well in 
challenging conditions.  
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State Netball/Basketball: 
Sophie McDermott - 6FD is showing outstanding talent in both the Netball and Basketball Victorian Team 
trials. 
Sophie has completed 4 rounds of selection trials over the last few weeks and has done so well to make it 
this far. She was unsuccessful in making the State Netball team but making it to the last 
40 was a huge achievement. Well done Soph.  
Sophie also has a busy school holiday period coming up with a two day state camp in 
Melbourne. Success in these trials will see Sophie selected into the Team Vic Girls 12 and 
under Basketball team.  With 56 girls attending and only 14 selected in the team, I am sure 
the competition will be of very high standard. Super effort Sophie and good luck. 
 
So great to see so many amazing achievements by so many St Francis Students.  
Best of luck to all in the coming weeks.  

 
Matt Butcher 
Acting PE Coordinator 
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Parish News… 

Come and See Family Mass – St Therese’s Parish 

Sunday 26 June - 4.30pm @ St Therese’s Church - CANCELLED 

The next Parish Family Mass will be celebrated on Sunday 31st July @ 4.30pm. This 

mass is particularly directed and modified for children at a time when families can all 

attend together. If you would like to volunteer to help at these masses, please contact 

Megan Merrett - meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 

 

Uniform Shop 
To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. 

This cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 

 

 

 
YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

  

 

Tuckshop News…. 
Helpers needed. 
Parent helpers are needed for the Term 3 roster. All helpers must have completed the 
Engagement of Volunteers paperwork, referee checks & interview. Proof of vaccination 
is also required. We require 1 person on Thursday’s and 2 people on Friday’s. Start time 
is 12.30pm for both days. All past helpers are encouraged to contact Fiona – you will 
not be automatically put on the roster. 
Please SMS Fiona Thompson if you would like to be put on the roster - 0400 072 311. 

 
 

 

P&F School Disco 
The St Francis School Disco will be held on Thursday 14th July. We have a pupil free day the next day!!! 
Children will need to bring a gold coin donation and a named drink bottle. All children will receive a goodie 
bag upon entry. 

• Fdn - Yr2: 4.30 - 5.30pm 
• Yr.3 - 6:  6.00 - 7.30pm 

  

We need many parent helpers for the evening. 
  

All children are required to remain inside where they can be monitored. This will mean 
parents will need to enter the gymnasium (shed) to pick their children up. Please be 
on time.   

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on 

days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Oasis News….. 

SuperStars Waste Program 
This term our Grade 6 Leadership Team have developed a program that encourages all students and 
teachers to dispose of their waste as effectively as possible. Each fortnight the Grade 6 leadership team go 
around to make sure classes are recycling correctly and helping them understand which waste products are 
recyclable and which products aren't.  
 
Congratulations to 3M and 3H for 
their outstanding work in recycling in 
their classroom. These classes have 
even gone 1 step further and 
organised parents to help them 
empty the soft plastics bin twice per 
term. Thank you to the parents who 
have been involved in this program, 
you are all making a big difference 
with the way we recycle at St Francis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Community News…. 
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Holiday Golf Clinics 
Bendigo Golf Club and Mckern Steel 
Foundation are proud to team up together to 
provide FREE junior golf clinics for the school 
holidays. The parents can register for these 
clinics by visiting Golf.org.au or by clicking the 
link below.  

https://www.golf.org.au/mygolf/facility/Bendigo+Golf+Club   
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